Documentation of AVATAR Technical Assistance Phone Conversation
Participants:  Christine Holecek, ECS Region 12, and Mary Harris, AVATAR
Date:   Nov. 12, 2012                           Time: 3:00-3:30 p.m.
Status of documentation:  
Session summary minutes are needed from recent VAT meeting. An updated list of team members with institution and contact information is needed. 

Topics discussed:
[bookmark: _GoBack]The vertical alignment team includes six secondary teachers: three from Waco and one each from Robinson ISD, LaVega ISD, and a private school and six post secondary faculty from several institutions, including Baylor University. Christine and partners are considering adding middle school teachers to the team too. The focus is on ELA this year with an expectation of forming a math team next year. Christine agreed to provide stipends for participants. Christine reported that the team is very committed to a faculty exchange program across high school and higher education. Also, the team is talking about developing a common rubric, maybe for essays, which is called for in all courses. The region just held their first face-to-face vertical alignment team meeting, which was a great bonding experience. McLennan Community College provided resources for online collaboration. The team plans to complete work online and then meet on February 8, 2013 for a day of work on a product. Christine plans to give a report on AVATAR at the December Heart of Texas P-16 Council meeting.

Follow-up actions:
Mary agreed to send any resources about possible common rubrics.
Christine will send Kerry Quinn contact information for the team members and all meeting minutes.
